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Church Planters :

Serving with Macedonia since 1981
Served in Jamaica Planting Churches and training nationals 1984-2011.

April 30, 2025

e N OR iR Dear Co-Labourers in Christ,

Greetings in the name of our Saviour, the Lord Jesus Christ. I am sure you are rejoicing
in the blessings of God as it says in Psalms 103:2, “Bless the LORD, O my soul, and
forget not all his benefits.” He sure has blessed our lives with His daily benefits by
taking care of all our needs. These past months have been full of trials, but blessings
have outweighed them all. I have been reading in Matthew 28 where Jesus pointed His
disciples to a mountain. For Christians, there are mountains and valleys, but thankfully,
He is the God of the mountains and God of the valleys.

For news about the Northwest United States: Pray for the Caleb Ballew Family who will
be departing for Ponderay, Idaho, the mission field that God has called them to, the first
week of May. They will be starting a church plant there. Pray for the Teddy Angel
family who are still raising the support they need to go to Colorado to start a church.
The Board just approved a new family who is going to the Northwest. I'll give you more
details about them later.

We are making plans to head West to get ready for our Orientation School that will be
in July in Buffalo, Wyoming. We are expecting about 15 families this year. We will be
having classes for the adults, VBS for their children, and evening church services. It will
be a busy and refreshing time.

Please keep us in your prayers. One thing necessary for our travels is having to have
some mechanical work done on our truck. It is in the shop right now having the engine
rebuilt. This is a costly repair but is still a lot cheaper than a newer truck. We have over
200,000 miles on 1t, and the mechanic says when they are finished we should be able to
get another 200,000.

Our health problems are somewhat better. I have had a second stint in my heart. I can
tell a big difference since that. Sister Hutchens is still scheduled for more tests, but she
is feeling a lot better. Pray we can get all these done promptly so we can head West. We
want to keep serving our Saviour, but at 78 and 79, these old bodies have an increase in
pain. There is still so much work to be done until Jesus comes.

Thank you for all your prayers and financial support. We love you, our brothers and
sisters in Christ.

Because He cares.

Zev. Wesley Hutehens

Rev. Wesley Hutchens

..Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest. John 4:35b



